Oregon State University Retirement Association (OSURA)

Minutes of the Board Meeting

October 20, 2003

Present:  Bill Brennan, Les Dunnington, David Eiseman, Gale Hazel, Kathy Heath, Ron Lovell, Jean Peters, Bill Wilkins

Absent:  Norma Barnhisel, Kathy Meddaugh

Approval of Board Meeting Minutes:  The minutes of the September 22, 2003 board meeting were approved.

Treasurer’s Report:  Wilkins reported the current balance was $1,193.77.  He said the printing cost for the newsletter had been paid but that the bills for mailing the newsletter and the cost of the shuttle rental had not yet been received.  Hazel said she had recently deposited an additional $300 which had not yet shown up in the account.  She also announced that membership in OSURA now stands at 139.  The board agreed with Wilkins’ suggestion that upcoming bills will be paid from newly acquired state funds.

Programs:  Wilkins said that 22 people attended the program at the College of Veterinary Medicine on October 8, one-half of them outside OSURA leadership.  One person has signed up for the November 19 program in the School of Education.  The board agreed to put an extra effort into publicizing this event.  Lovell will write a press release which Peters will place with OSU This Week and the Corvallis Gazette-Times.  Hazel will e-mail it to OSURA members.  Wilkins will handle arrangements until that day when he will be out of town.  Brennan and Dunnington will make sure attendees get to the event from the parking lot at the OSU Foundation Building.     

The board discussed the Winter Term “Retirement and Change” seminar.  Peters suggested a date of Wednesday, February 4.  Wilkins suggested that the event take place in the Memorial Union or a class room because the intended audience is primarily current OSU employees, not retirees.  Human Resources will be asked to book the room.  Final planning for the event is pending due to the inability to reach either Kathy Meddaugh or Paul Biwan, coordinators of the program.  Peters will get in touch with them soon and make more specific arrangements.  Lovell will interview Biwan for the newsletter as soon as it can be arranged.  A special issue of that publication will come out in mid-January to publicize the event.  

The board discussed the possible Spring event at Trysting Tree Golf Course.  Although no one has contacted Wilkins to ask about this activity, the board agreed that it may not be realistic to expect much advance response.  Wilkins will proceed with preliminary planning with the hope of attracting attendees closer to time for a tour, food, and a golf game.  A possible title:  “Spring Picnic By The River.”

Volunteering:  Brennan noted that 15 people had signed up to work at the Career Fair later this week.  He said he was pleased that when he called people for help, no one turned him down.  He said that possible future board members might be found from among those who volunteer.  He said that it  would be nice to have an OSURA T-shirt or button to identify volunteer participants.  Recognition of the organization would come from this as well when the name was seen by others.

Ways & Means:  The $6,000 allocation from OSU has been finalized.  Brennan reported on his so far unsuccessful attempts to gain sponsorships for the newsletter.  He asked board members to give him names of companies who might be interested in signing up.  The idea was put on hold for now given other pressing needs at this time.   Wilkins reported on his meeting with John Blanchard, CFO of the OSU Foundation, about any problems associated with selling sponsorships lest this jeopardize the foundation’s tax-exempt status.  Blanchard said there was no problem in doing so.

Web Site:  Peters, Brennan, and Hazel reported on their meeting with Tina Chovanec, director of publications, and Carol Andrews, a designer, about the revamping of the OSURA web site.  The group agreed to prepare a draft of what the content of the site will be: home page, history and mission, events, volunteering opportunities, membership, related sites.  The board agreed that the site should link to the OSU Home Page, the OSU Faculty Senate, OPA, and the OSU Alumni Association and possibly the OSU Foundation.  Costs for web development are: 8 hours of work free, $35 per hour after that.  The board agreed on spending this money. The subcommittee is working on the content and will meet with the web experts as soon as possible.

Emeriti Directory:  Hazel raised again the possibility of OSURA sponsorship of the Emeriti Directory.  She said it could be expanded into a directory of all retired faculty and staff who agreed to participate.  There are no university funds to publish this year; she thinks it would be a good project for OSURA and increase its visibility.  It could be distributed at the annual meeting.  The board agreed that she should explore printing costs.  She suggested that data and permission could be gained by a form in the OSURA newsletter.

Northwest Region University Retirement Associations Meeting:  Peters reported on her trip to the meeting in Victoria, B.C. October 7 to 9.  She found the sessions with her counterparts from universities in the Northwest and British Columbia very useful.  Topics included dues structures, membership, publications, focus/programs, university support, problems and concerns.  Overall, she found similar operations, problems, and programs at the other schools. All agreed that social, recreational, fun events are the most attractive to retirees but they can take many forms.

New Business:  OSURA-sponsored scholarships and awards would be a good idea but, with funds scarce, the board did not commit itself to either.

After a brief discussion of the idea of offering lifetime memberships, Wilkins urged that the board go slow on offering this option.  The executive committee, scheduled to meet with President Ray on November 11, will meet for coffee at Java II at 11:30 a.m. on November 7 to plan their presentation.  Hazel thanked Brennan for updating the publication “Staying Connected With OSU.”  Wilkins offered to take any board member to Triad on November 13 to hear President Ray speak.     

Next Meeting:  Thursday, November 13 at 10 a.m. in the Christensen Room of the OSU Foundation Building with emphasis on the winter workshop for pre-retirees. What will we do winter term for retirees?!!

Meeting adjourned: 11:55 a.m.

